Culvert Assessment

The Town of Ashland has contracted with the Lakes Region Planning Commission (LRPC) to conduct a Culvert Assessment along municipal roads. Through the month of July, you may see a couple of technicians with orange vests working out of a white van with the LRPC logo on the door panels. Their work includes measuring a variety of structural features, some drainage and flow characteristics, and photographing the structure. For most drainage structures, they will require about twenty minutes to collect all the data.

The purpose of this Culvert Assessment project is to collect and share baseline information useful in the management of transportation assets, there can also be some environmental benefits. The final products to the community will include several maps, a summary report, and the full dataset in a spreadsheet or GIS shapefile for mapping. These can be very useful tools for prioritizing and tracking infrastructure maintenance, ultimately reducing some costs to the community.

Questions or concerns should be directed to:

Tim Paquette, Ashland Road Agent 968-3166 <u>publicworks@ashland.nh.gov</u>
David Jeffers, Regional Planner LRPC 279-5341 <u>djeffers@lakesrpc.org</u>